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announces an article submission deadline of
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Through the release of national defense and security 
strategies, the U.S. and its Allies and partners have 
demonstrated a commitment to supporting and 
strengthening Arctic governance—the actors, 
institutions, frameworks, legal principles and norms that 
comprise the current rules-based order. Researchers are 
invited to submit papers on topics related to Arctic 
governance, including but not limited to:

• Evaluation of the challenges to the rules-based order in the Arctic 
and implications for national defense and security

• The future of the Arctic Council in light of tensions related to the war 
in Ukraine

• Assessments of existing frameworks, management, regulation, 
and enforcement

• New or improved Arctic governance framework opportunities for 
the U.S. and its Allies

• Implications of Russia’s threatened exit from UNCLOS
• Evaluation of U.S. position on UNCLOS as customary law
• Ramifications of the U.S. Extended Continental Shelf 

announcement
• Governance as it relates to economic and infrastructure 

development
• And, research furthering academic discourse on topics from 

Volumes 1-3.

Submissions of 4,000 – 6,500 words in APA Style with author’s curriculum vitae will be accepted by the 
editorial staff at TSC-JACSS@groups.af.mil. 

JAS is a peer-reviewed academic publication. Articles are unclassified, and readers can access articles from 
all over the world.  Submissions will be accepted in English language, clearly written for an informed 
audience of defense and security affairs professionals and academics.  
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latest Journal and 

the JAS Writer's Guide


